
Minutes
Meeting held 13th April  2022 at 2.30pm

Present Lee Walters, Richard Bland, Neil Ruddell Judy Allison,
Olive Dent, Janice Johnson, Jane Stearns, Glenys Barrow

Apologies were received from Kim Thomas, Kevin Grundy and
Nancy Beck .  Judy moved that the apologies be accepted  2 nd

Janice Carried

Richard moved that the minutes of the last meeting held 9th

March 2022 be accepted as a true and correct record  2nd

Olive   Carried

There were no matters arising from the last minutes

Correspondence
Inward
Apology from Kim
Janice re St Johns tournament
Grant Jarvis with Interclub reminder
Grant Jarvis re Regional events
Kate Hargis re account
Howick Bridge club tournament
Jayne Broome re payment
Auckland club tournament
Sue Hunt re real bridge and Towai tournament
Outward
Notice to members re Anzac day  tournament
Sandra Hollis to ask to invite Mangawhai members to
Anzac tournament



Dargaville Bridge Club invitation to Anzac Day Tournament
Glenys moved that the inward correspondence be accepted
and the outward approved  2nd
Judy  Carried
Finance
Neil presented the financial accounts and moved that the
Accounts totalling $1775.76 that have been paid be
approved and the accounts totalling $1439.15 to be paid be
confirmed  2nd Olive   Carried

General Business
Tuesday nights are going well with 7 and a half tables
Everyone is enjoying it They are playing 21 boards .
Barrells Tournament There was no sponsorship this year
but we made a profit of $494.00  We charged   $40.00 per
person and $31 .00 of that goes into the costs leaving us
with $9 per head.
Need to review the vaccination policy now we are in the
amber lighting. It was decided the policy would remain the
same until the next meeting when it will be reviewed again.
We require people to be fully vaccinated to come into the
club. Wearing masks is highly recommended
Lessons There is a good turn out and still more  coming .19
have paid so far. When these people begin playing in the
club they will be given a number and recorded as our
players. There will be no lessons for the next two weeks
because of the public holidays
Jane did an exercise looking at the 108 clubs in the country
As at the 31st March NZ clubs lost a total ot 1031 players
We have done well as we have increased our membership
with 24 new members. Along with Karori we are the highest
growing club
We need a date to hold the Intermediate and Junior
tournament that was cancelled last week There will be no
points issued  but we will run the event. There will be an
open division if there are enough entries
Improver lessons There are between 20 and 24 turning up
for these. John says all the lessons are on line so Lee will
copy them and put in a folder in case anyone wants the
notes.
We want the honour boards up to date before 1st May.



AN IMPORTANT NOTICE

AN INVITATION
You are all invited , by Judith Byrne, to the bridge Club on
May1st, for an afternoon of conviviality and Bridge. Play will
start at 1pm Just bring yourself and a partner. Judith is your
hostess
Please can you let us know if you will be coming so we can
make sure there is enough afternoon tea for you all
Please contact Lee Janice or me
Many thanks
Glenys Barrow
Secretary


